
Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc. 

Membership Meeting 

 

Date held: January 10, 2012   Began: 7:36 PM Mike Lessman Presiding 

There were 12 members in attendance. 

Secretary’s report accepted as read, motion by: Perry Aitkin, 2nd by: Kenny Frymoyer, Motion 

carried 

Amount in the bank: $9,684.41   CD: $11,068.93 

Treasurer’s report accepted as read, motion by: Mahlon Boop, 2nd by: Todd Willow, Motion 

carried. 

 

Old Business: Discussed the motion light that will be installed at the barn.  It was 

suggested that we could point one light at the barn and another down the driveway beside the 

barn. 

Discussed the light poles and wood that we have at the show grounds. It was suggested that we 

should use the wood and poles to build our own roof over the BBQ pit.  It was also discussed 

how big to make the roof and the pit.  It was suggested that we should make the pit big enough 

for 3 racks which would be around 12 feet long. 

It was mentioned that we now have 15 jugs of frying oil left.  It was asked if we should get more 

now before the prices go up.  It was decided to watch the price and get it when we think it is 

the cheapest. 

 

New Business: Discussed the basket bingo parties.  We only made $86.00 at the fall 

bingo.  It was suggested that we could try to have a Vera Bradley pocketbook bingo.  After 

discussion, Ray Hummel made a motion to stop doing the Longaberger Basket bingo’s, 2nd by: 

Kenny Frymoyer, Motion carried.  A new fund raiser can be decided on at a later date. 

Todd Willow asked what are we going to do with the lawn tractor.  It still needs to be looked at 

to see if it can be fixed.  He mentioned that his Dad has a Craftsman 16 HP lawn tractor with a 



42 inch deck that is only 3 years old.  They would like to sell it.  We need to decide if we want it 

and find out what it is worth. 

Discussed the show flyers for this year.  It was decided to change the dates and the tractor and 

to get the minimum amount which is 5000. 

Also discussed the Christmas banquet and if we want to have it again at the Grace Covenant 

Community Church.  It was decided to keep it at the G.C.C.C. 

We then discussed some advertising options for the shows.  It was then asked if we want to 

continue to advertise with the Spring Tractor Guide and Iron Memories this year.  They are 

business card size ads for $50.00 each.  It was decided to advertise with them again. 

The question was asked about the 4th of July picnic and having fireworks again this year.  The 4th 

of July falls on a Wednesday this year so we need to decide what weekend to have the picnic.  

The Mid Penn Garden Tractor Pullers will be pulling on the 7th and they would like to see the 

fireworks again this year.  Last year, the Association paid for the fireworks permit and the 

fireworks and the permit were then paid for by donations.  After discussion, it was decided to 

go with the weekend after the 4th of July which will be the 7th and 8th.  Mahlon Boop then made 

a motion to get the fireworks, 2nd by: Donald Athey, Motion carried. 

The Mid Penn Garden Tractor Pullers dates are: April 21st, May 19th, June 16th, July 7th, July 21st, 

September 2nd and October 13th. 

The Boy Scouts will be selling food (hamburgers and hotdogs) at the garden tractor pulls again 

this year.   Mid Penn would like our Track Side Food Stand to be open too.  It was suggested 

that we could sell breakfast sandwiches, hot sausage sandwiches, fries and pizza. 

Since we now have a pizza oven to put in the track side stand, we need to find a way to add 10 

more feet to the building.  We could either find another building to mate up to it or build a 

piece on ourselves.   

It was mentioned that we could still use more help in the mornings for the breakfasts at the 

shows and it was asked if it could be put in the newsletter again about it. 

Unfinished Business: Making a place to work at the show grounds, advertising on the 

restaurant t.v.’s, rebuilding the BBQ pit and building a roof for the BBQ pit. 

At 9:17 PM, Kenny Frymoyer made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Mahlon Boop, Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary     


